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FIRE DEPARTMENT OF THE CITY OF CHICAGO
	Bureau:
      Operations


	Date:
        June 22, 2015

	Company:            Engine #18     
  
	Address:     1360 S. Blue Island


To:

Timothy Sampey


District Chief


1st District
From:

Michael S. Wielgat


Captain/EMT B


Engine #18; 1/A
Subject:
Notification to The Board of Ethics and the Comptroller for the acceptance of a gift on behalf of the City of Chicago.


Sir:
This is notification of the acceptance of a qualifying gift on behalf of the city of Chicago listed in the exceptions section of the City of Chicago Ethics Ordinance,  

“For a gift to qualify as an acceptable gift to the City, it must be something that you, your City department, or the City itself can use for official business, or something displayable or consumable in a City office for the public's benefit. Some examples we've seen over the years are communications equipment, software, art that can be hung in City government office space, or flowers, candy or food baskets that can be put out in a public space for the public to also enjoy.”
· Home Depot, 1300 S Clinton St, Chicago, IL  (312) 850-4836
· Landscaping of Engine Co. 18 and 1st District Headquarters
· Estimated Value of flower and plants at $2500.00
· Planting of new bushes and perennial plants around quarters

· Rose Garden

· Mulch landscaping cover

· Brick walkway to repair the grass area and make the area safer where the public walks through city property

· Clean weeds out of the wild flower garden and other areas around company quarters

· Clean/repair/seal concrete around company quarters where Home Depot feels necessary to enhance The City of Chicago curb appeal

· Purpose:  To enhance the landscape and curb appeal of the Property of The City of Chicago, Chicago Fire Department.  These new flowers, bushes and plants with be planted and displayed out in a public space for the public to also enjoy.
· Costco, 1430 S Ashland Ave, Chicago, IL, (312) 492-3600

· $300.00 Gift Card
· Purpose:  Utilized to purchase hot dogs, hamburgers, buns, condiments, paper plates and napkins, salad to put out in a public space for the public to also enjoy during Engine Co. 18 neighborhood movie night.

This is an annual event that The Home Depot has created to give back to the community by beautifying the neighborhoods where there stores are located through the eyes of the public facilities, The Chicago Fire Department.  

Home Depot will bring in their specialists and our off duty fire department members will be donating their time to assist with this event to enhance the appearance of Engine 18’s quarters increasing the beauty of the community.   This is not the first event of this type donated by Home Depot Corporation for the City of Chicago and The Chicago Fire Department.
The event is scheduled for June 30, 2015 and is expected to last throughout the morning hours.  After the completion of the event, The Home Depot plans to thank all of its employees and volunteers with a BBQ of hot dogs, hamburgers and refreshments.
Your assistance to make proper notification to The Board of Ethics and the Comptroller for the acceptance of a gift on behalf of the City of Chicago would be greatly appreciated.
Respectfully Submitted,









Michael S. Wielgat









Captain/EMT
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